MOUNTAIN LIBRARY NETWORK
GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING

MAY 24, 2012

Call to Order:  The annual Mountain Library Network General Membership Meeting was called to order at 10:20 a.m. by Sarah Palfrey, MLN Executive Board chair.

Informational Update: Karen Goff, Executive Secretary of the West Virginia Library Commission, presented an update on LSTA.  She noted that the funding for this coming year is level with last year’s funding.  She discussed the various activities and programs that are to be supported by LSTA funds, as well as areas for which LSTA funds were no longer to be used.  She also reported on how last year’s LSTA funds were spent.  
Committee Reports

· Circulation Committee – Emilee Seese, Circulation Committee chair, distributed a list of Circulation FAQs.  She suggested that these be given to new staff, making sure they understand the rules or policies.  The Circulation Committee will be meeting sometime around the end of June/the first of July.  No date has been set at this time.  New members are always welcome.  A brief question and answer period was held after the committee’s report.  Various issues that were brought up will be looked at by the committee at its next meeting.  
· Cataloging Committee – Vicky Terry, Cataloging Committee chair, reported that the committee met on Monday, May 21, at the Summersville Public Library.  An email will be sent out to all catalogers, giving them a synopsis of that meeting.  If it is determined that a cataloger did not receive the email, Vicky would like to receive notification of this, so that she may update her mailing list.  She also announced that, because of the RDA changes that are coming up, the committee decided update all the catalogers in the RDA standards.  This will be for Level 2 and Level 3 catalogers and is tentatively scheduled for some time in the fall in multiple locations.  Shannon Neu from the West Virginia Library Commission will be conducting the update training.  This will be a mandatory session for Level 2 and Level 3 catalogers.
Software/Hardware Update:  Tammy Richards reported that there was a software upgrade approximately two weeks ago.  Although she had planned on having the system down ½ day, it ended up being for a full day.  The upgrade took care of a number of “bugs” that were in the system.  She also discussed some of the new features available as a result of the upgrade.  The membership is encouraged to call Tammy if any new problems show up as a result of the upgrade.  Larry Arnold reported that the initial problem with the upgrade involved a lack of disk space for the update.  He was able to correct that problem.  He also noted that MLN has two spare drives that could be put into service, if needed.  The current MLN server will be reaching its end of life in December of next year.  He recommended making a copy of all MARC records if MLN decides to go with cloud computing.  It would probably be a good idea to occasionally extract records in a text format that doesn’t require loading into a database.  There are three other servers:  list server, web server, and a back-up server in Morgantown.  Libraries can have a list on the list serve to send out messages to library patrons.  On the web server, content management has been implemented for a couple of websites.  This allows users to log into a website through a browser to make changes to the website.  
Future:  Sarah discussed the future of Millennium for MLN.  As Larry had noted, the server is reaching the end of its time.  She stated that it was time to determine whether MLN will continue with Millennium and make the move to Sierra or go in a totally different direction with a new product.  The MLN Board will be investigating this in the upcoming year.  Comments from the membership are welcome.
Elections:  An election was held for one representative each from medium and small-sized libraries.  Emilee Seese was elected as the representative for medium-sized libraries and Vicky Terry was elected as the representative for small-sized libraries.

At this time, the group recessed for lunch.

Training:  Collection development training was presented by Heather Campbell Shock of the West Virginia Library Commission.  This was followed by a presentation on Best ILL Practices, presented by Addie Brewer of the Raleigh County Public Library.
